Flu Season 2015
Cold and flu are common during the winter months and this year the CDC has declared a flu epidemic. The District nurses would like to review our procedures related to sick children and school attendance.

When deciding to send your child to school, keep in mind, the ill child is not ready to learn, and may spread illness to others, especially those with weakened immune systems.   The following guidelines are reminders for keeping your child home:

· A fever (100 degrees or above) orally, including a fever that requires control with medication such as Tylenol

· Child is too sleepy or weakened from vomiting and/or diarrhea

· Cough that makes a child feel uncomfortable or disrupts the class

· Sore throat that is severe (especially after known exposure to a confirmed case of Strep throat)
· Honey-crusted sores around the nose or mouth or on other body parts, an undiagnosed rash in various stages (boils, bumps that may be chicken pox) 
· Red, runny eyes that distract the child from learning

· Large amount of nasal discharge, especially if accompanied by facial pain or headache

· Severe ear pain or drainage from the ear

· Headache, body aches, chills- especially if accompanied by fever

Remind your children:  to use tissues and discard promptly,  to cough or sneeze into their sleeve, to keep their hands away from their face, to wash hands thoroughly and often with soap and warm water, and don’t share personal items(hats, combs, water bottles).  

Your School Nurse will be happy to assist you in making the decision of whether or not to send your child to school, together we can help prevent the spread of illness and make our school a healthy and safe environment for all.
Students should not return until the fever has resolved and they have been off anti fever medications for at least 24 hours.  Please review CDC guidelines with administration and staff:  http://www.cdc.gov/flu/school/guidance.htm
In addition if your district is having high rates of influenza, high risk individuals who have not been vaccinated should be warned: http://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/disease/high_risk.htm
Additional information is on the BSCSD website at: http://www.bscsd.org/departments.cfm?subpage=284
